MICKLE TRAFFORD & DISTRICT PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE LIAISON MEETING HELD ON 06 DECEMBER 2017
at 2pm GOWY LANDFILL SITE 
Attendees:
Mr Chris Bennion – Site Manager
Ruth Richards – FCC Estates Team

Steve Butler – Environment Agency
Cllr Woods
Ward Cllr Eleanor Johnson (Gowy)
Mr Folly – Residents

Derek Bowker  Parish Clerk
1. Chair-person to ask Public for comments.

Mr Folly asked why the Bird Scarer had been going off so frequently and appeared to be particularly loud.

Mr Bennion explained that because of operations on site the edge of the land was not visible so the Scarer had been used more frequently to ensure the birds were kept off site

Cllr Johnson thanked Mr Bennion for the work done to ensure that vehicles were better sheeted and advised that there had been no further complaints through her from Dunham on the Hill Parish Council.

The Blue units that Mr Folly had asked about a t the last meeting have now been moved and will no longer be visible.
2. Apologies

Cllrs Spence, Harrison and Jones 

3. To accept Minutes of the meetings held on the 05 October 2017

The minutes were duly approved
4. Review of outstanding actions from previous meeting

LANDFILL SITE
10 new gas wells have been installed and approx. 20K sq. meters of land has been capped. FCC are hoping to get this area covered with soil from the new cell but this will be weather dependant

Instructions are in place that when clinical waste is bought onto site it will be dumped and immediately covered.

The net bags bought to the last meeting by Cllr Jones have been investigated and found to be Bulb Bags which have most probably come in with household waste.

WOODLAND PARK

General maintenance has been continued and the FCC Nature Office has been onsite to view work that has been carried out
GENERAL SECURITY

Any breaches that are found will immediately be secured.
COMPLAINTS

The Drainage ditches have been litter picked and although there is still some waste in the trees work continues.
5. Future developments on site

Tipping has now commenced within the new cells and this is not visible from surrounding areas

There will be a new wheel wash installed on the 16th December and together with increased Road Sweeping and litter picking offsite this will all improve the general cleanliness of the area.
FCC are still talking to CWaC planners about putting forward a Planning Application to commence work on the site at 7.30am instead of 8am which should help reduce work at the weekends and Bank Holidays.
Mr Bennion advised the meeting that the Parish Clerk would be advised if a Planning Application was being considered.
6. Current site problems

There have been no complaints in October and 2 odour complaints between September and November
The Environment Agency has made several unannounced inspections in the same period and has not noted any odour problems

Christmas working hours will be circulated the Clerk for circulation when they are confirmed.

7. To discuss concerns received from neighbours

Cllr Jones asked the Clerk to report that recently there had been an excessive amount of gulls on his land
Mr Bennion said this was a consequence of the increased use of the Bird Scarer and should be helped by the fact that this usage would be reduced.
